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[bookmark: _GoBack]Kentucky Statewide Council for Vocational Rehabilitation (SCVR)
Minutes
Monday, September 15, 2014
Hilton Garden Inn – Georgetown, KY

Members Present:  Joe Cowan, Chairperson, Jeff Merrill, Vice-Chairperson, Karen Rossi, Member-at-Large, (via video conference), Michelle Bazeley, Marty Boman, Roger Braden, Lisa Carrico, Kelly Colvin, Lonnie Cowan, Irene Dervin, Christine Edwards, Kathy Eversole, Tyler Levy, Tony LoBianco, John Mathias, Elsie Speed, Meg Steinman, and Zella Wells

Members Absent:  Roberta Alston, Member-at-Large, Dr. David Beach, Barbara Davis, Connie Dotson, Mark Jackson, and Vanessa Jones

Guests Present:  Valerie Cowan, Tiffany Bryant and Cindy Woolums 

Interpreters:  Paula Ginter and Judy Gooch

Staff Present:  Jason Jones, Holly Hendricks, Erin Hopper, Germaine O’Connell, Dave Matheis, Kellie Scott, Nanci Soard, and Mindy Yates

Changes to Agenda:  
Election of officers will be moved to the end of the meeting and the committee meetings will be later in the afternoon.

Office of Vocational Rehabilitation (OVR) Program Administrator, Erin Hopper, provided a presentation on the WIOA report.  Discussion was held.  It was well received.

Executive Director’s Report:
OVR Executive Director, Dr. David Beach, provided the Executive Director’s report.  He began by expressing his appreciation for those new to the council and their willingness to serve.  Dr. Beach then provided new council members with a background on mission, philosophy and values of the agency does and described the population the agency serves.  

Dr. Beach described the changes associated with WIOA to council members.  He announced there are significant changes in regards to transition services, but will wait to act on these changes until the regulations are complete.  He also announced there are changes made in regards to performance standards and indicators. The WIOA takes a closer look at workforce programs from a broader perspective and  tracking information could pose a challenge.  He said there has been discussion with other agencies in regards to these changes but little can be done until the regulations are complete.  He assured council members the changes will be positive as the emphasis will be on transition services and the Workforce Investment Board can create committees to focus on individuals with disabilities.

Dr. Beach then announced those enrolled and responsible for the University of Kentucky’s Master’s in Rehabilitation Counseling program will be contracted through the Office of Vocational Rehabilitation to compose the Comprehensive needs Assessment.  He said staff will report the findings to council members as soon as the report is received. Dr. Beach said the Kentucky Rehabilitation Association (KRA) conference was held in August 2014 in Lexington, KY.  He encouraged council members to attend a KRA conference in the future for beneficial training opportunities.  He provided a brief description of the SGA Project and said the agency hopes to start the project on October 1, 2014. He briefly discussed request for proposals for the new Job-Driven Technical Assistance and Continuing Education (TACE) Center. He announced that the State ADA Coordinator, Norb Ryan, retired on July 30, 2014.  The Acting State ADA Coordinator is now Jennifer Hicks. Dr. Beach briefly provided an update on the development of the legislation focused on Employment First services.  He state he is attempting to include Employment First initiatives into legislation or, at the very least, an executive order.

Presentations and Committee Meetings:
Tiffany Bryant, a vocational rehabilitation counselor in the Lexington, KY office, provided a brief presentation on the new DSM-5 to the full council.  Discussion was held.  It was well received.

The full council broke out into their respective committees at 10:23am. The full council reconvened at 11:20am. Amy Cooper-Puckett from the Office of Autism provided a presentation.  Discussion was held.  It was well-received. New council member, Michelle Bazeley, provided a brief discussion about APSE and ‘Take Your Legislator to Work Day’.  Dave Matheis will send more information about the event to the full council.

The full council broke for lunch at 11:45am. The full council reconvened at 1:06pm.

Approval of the June 30, 2014 Minutes:
Changes to the minutes:
· Joe Cowan actually conducted the meeting instead of Karen Rossi.

· It was suggested to list the goals as required by the Rehabilitation Services Administration.

· A few changes to the Public Awareness, Legislative and Advocacy (PAL) Committee minutes.

A motion was made by Roger Braden to accept the June 30, 2014 SCVR minutes as amended.  Marty Boman, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Chairperson’s Report:
No report was given.

Staff Report:
SCVR staff liaison, Dave Matheis, provided the staff report. He informed council members the staff notes are located in the meeting booklet. He said he conducted a new member orientation on Sunday, September 14, 2014. It was well received.  Mr. Matheis briefly discussed the hearing aid re-use program of the Kentucky Assistive Technology Services (KATS) Network and provided information to the full council.

Client Assistance Program (CAP) Report:
CAP representative, Vanessa Jones, was not in attendance but council members were directed to the written report located in their meeting booklet.  Council members were advised to contact Vanessa should they have any questions or concerns regarding the report.  

Kathy Eversole made a motion to accept the CAP report and all it entails.  Lonnie Cowan, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Newly Appointed Council Members:  
Chairperson, Joe Cowan, swore in the new members of the council.

Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC) Report:
SILC Chairperson, Elsie Speed, provided the SILC report.  She directed council members to the most current SILC minutes located in the meeting booklet.  She introduced herself and expressed she is very pleased to be a part of SCVR.

Lonnie Cowan made a motion to accept the SILC report.  Christine Edwards, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

SCVR Liaison, Dave Matheis, reported the independent living center, Pathfinders for Independent Living in Harlan, closed in the spring of 2014.  RSA, with SILC concurrence, kept the grant in the service area and a new grant was awarded to Southeast KY for Independent Living.  The new center will officially open on October 1, 2014 and will not receive funding until that time.  The center will be serving the same five counties as Pathfinders did in the past.

Committee Reports:
Executive Committee Report:  
The Executive Committee discussed the SILC/SCVR joint meeting and will be tentatively scheduled for December 8, 2014.  The location of the joint meeting will be determined by staff support at a later date.  The committee agreed on a few presentations topics such as Robert’s Rules of Order, Community Based Waiver, legislative issues, and the WIOA update.  The committee recommended sending SCVR, Chairperson, Joe Cowan, to the CSAVR fall conference, contingent on the Cabinet’s approval on out-of-state travel.  The committee presented two action items.

Action Items:
· The Executive Committee recommended the full council approve the joint meeting the SILC in December 2014.  Lonnie Cowan made a motion to approve the conducting a joint meeting with SILC in December 2014.  Marty Boman, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

· The committee recommended that the full council send SCVR, Chairperson, Joe Cowan, to the CSAVR fall conference, contingent on the Cabinet’s approval on out-of-state travel. Karen Rossi made a motion to send Joe Cowan to the CSAVR fall conference contingent on Cabinet approval.  Lonnie Cowan, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by John Mathias to accept the Executive Committee report and all it entails.  Lisa Carrico, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Nominating Committee Report:
SCVR Staff Liaison, Dave Matheis, provided an update on elections.  He said the council has a slate of officers which will be presented to the full council later in the afternoon.  He informed council members staff is in the process of collecting applications from across the state for new council members to be appointed by the Governor.  He encouraged current members to make nominations and to send the names and contact information of those individuals to him or staff support, Nanci Soard.  He stated the council needs at least 12 applications to send the Governor’s office.  Council members who are not eligible for reappointment are Irene Dervin, Connie Dotson, Christine Edwards, and John Mathias.  Dave announced Marty Boman will be relocating out of state and will resign in the spring of 2015.  All nominations are appreciated. 

Consumer Services and Program Evaluation Committee:
Committee Chairperson, Lisa Carrico, provided the Consumer Services and Program Evaluation Committee report.  No action items were presented.

New member, Meg Steinman was welcomed.  Elsie Speed and Zella Wells were visitors during the committee meeting.  

The committee discussed highlights of the Performance Management in Vocational Rehabilitation Summit.  SCVR member, Karen Rossi, attended and stated the conference was very informative and she felt the conference was beneficial for the agency and people with disabilities.  She said OVR Program Administrator, Kellie Scott, did a great job organizing the conference.  

Lisa said the committee discussed the Consumer Engagement Survey.  She informed the full council, the survey was sent to the OVR Executive Leadership team.  She encouraged council members to review the survey and bring their suggestions to Kellie Scott.

Lisa then said the committee briefly discussed the WIOA implications for standards and indicators.

SCVR Staff Liaison, Dave Matheis, suggested sending a survey to all council members to help Chairperson, Joe Cowan, assign members to committees.

A motion was made by Lonnie Cowan to approve the Consumer Services and Program Evaluation Committee report and all it entails.  Elsie Speed, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Public Awareness, Legislative and Advocacy (PAL) Committee:
Committee Chairperson, John Mathias, provided the PAL Committee report.  The committee presented two action items.

Action Items:
· It was recommended by the committee that the full council allow John Mathias approve the Annual Report on their behalf.  A motion was made by Marty Boman to allow John Mathias the authority to approve the Annual Report on their behalf.  Tony LoBianco, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

· It was recommended by the committee that the full council reactivate the Kentucky Business Leadership Network (KYBLN) Ad Hoc Committee.  A motion was made by Christine Edwards that the full council reactivate the KYBLN Ad Hoc Committee.  Tony Lobianco, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

SCVR Chairperson, Joe Cowan, appointed new member, Michelle Bazeley, to the KYBLN Ad Hoc Committee.

A motion was made by Christine Edwards to approve the PAL Committee report and all it entails.  Marty Boman, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Policy and Planning Committee:
Committee Chairperson, Irene Dervin provided the Policy and Planning Committee report.  She urged new council members to join the committee.  Joe Cowan said he will address this issue.

Irene said the committee would like to present two action items.  

Action Items:
· The committee reviewed the changes to the Community Based Work Transition Program (CBWTP) Service Fee Memorandum (SFM) and recommended the full council accept the changes.  Tyler Levy made a motion to accept the CBWTP SFM changes as presented by the Policy and Planning Committee.  John Mathias, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

· The committee reviewed the changes to the Presumptive Eligibility policy and recommended the full council accept the changes.  Lonnie Cowan made a motion to accept the Presumptive Eligibility policy changes as presented by the Policy and Planning Committee.  Roger Braden, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Motion to approve the Policy and Planning Committee report and all it entails made by Meg Steinman.  Tony LoBianco, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business:
None at this time.

New Business:
None at this time.

Officer Elections:
Marty Boman, chairperson of the Nominating Committee, read the slate of officers aloud for the group.  Council members were presented with the following ballot:

Chairperson:  Joe Cowan
Vice Chair:  Jeff Merrill
Member-at-Large:  Lonnie Cowan, Roberta Alston and Karen Rossi

No nominations from the floor for Chairperson. No nominations from the floor for Vice-Chairperson. No nominations from the floor for Members-at-Large.

Elsie Speed made a motion to accept the ballot.  Christine Edwards, second.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Council members then cast their votes.SCVR Staff Support, Nanci Soard, announced the new SCVR officers:

Joe Cowan, Chairperson.
Jeff Merrill, Vice-Chairperson.
Roberta Alston, Member-at-Large 
Lonnie Cowan, Member-at-Large

Next Meeting Date and Location:
SCVR and SILC support staff will collaborate on the next meeting date and location for the joint meeting and the quarterly meetings.  All council members will be notified of the meeting details at a later date.

Motion to Adjourn:
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Tyler Levy.  John Mathias, second.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 2:10pm.
